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KS1 & KS2 Sports Days: A terrific few days of sport was had to finish off our year. Thank you to all the 

children for giving their all as well as staff, young leaders and parents for making these days fabulous. The 

children participated in a range of activities as well as races with KS2 taking part in year group relays. As 

with tradition, Year 6 also had their three-legged race!  
 

A huge thank you to one of our parents, Melissa Ashley, who organised ice lollies for all of the children 

provided by Westbridge SPAR store, part of the Blakemore Foundation.  This was a real treat for our 

children. 

 

 

  



 

   

  

  
 

School Games Mark Platinum Award 

For the last 4 years we have been awarded the Gold School Games 
Award.  This year we achieved our fifth successive gold award enabling us to 
apply for the platinum award which we have been given. The Platinum 
Award rewards schools who have consistently maintained high standards 
with their school sport provision. As part of our application, we were asked 
to fulfil criteria in the areas of participation, competition, workforce and 
clubs, and we are pleased that the hard work of everyone at our school has, 
once again, been rewarded.  

Thank you for your ongoing support this year in PE & Sport! 


